
EXCLUSIVE: Randy Bryce Campaign Staffer Accuses Kenosha County Board Member of 
Harassment While On Campaign Job 
 
 
I have learned that a staffer for Democrat Randy Bryce’s campaign staff is accusing Kenosha 
County Board Member Joe Cardinali of harassing her and is seeking a restraining order against 
him.  The woman making the accusation alleges she met Cardinali while working on Bryce’s 
campaign and that since then Cardinali has persisted in attempting to develop a romantic 
relationship with her despite her repeated attempts to get him to back off.  The woman alleges 
Cardinali said he would use his Kenosha Democratic ties if she didn’t do what he wanted.  She 
alleges Cardinali even contacted her employer.  It is not clear who that person is or what his or 
her involvement is with Bryce’s campaign. 
 
Kenosha area political sources say some area Democrats have tried to get the woman to back 
off the allegations but that she refused.  She filed a request for a restraining order last week, on 
the same day Cardinali was named to the Kenosha County Board.  Cardinali has been a member 
of the board 9in Somers and was recently named to the county board to succeed a member 
who recently died.   
 
Neither Bryce nor his campaign staff have responded to my requests for comment.   
 
Cardinali, in an email to me, denied doing anything wrong.   He said his attorney and the lawyer 
for the woman making the accusations have agreed to hold no further court hearings on the 
order until November. 
 
The complaint is on the following pages. 
 


















